KS1 Hollinswood Hub
Newsletter 28.03.2025 Welcome

Hello and welcome to this week’s news. The children have continued to work hard, both
inside and outside the classroom. It has been lovely to have the classroom doors open and

spend more time learning outside in the warm spring sun.

In literacy this week we have been enjoying our new ‘Once Upon a Time’ story, The Gingerbread Man. The
children have enjoyed joining in with the repeated phrases and have also used role play and finger puppets to
sequence the story. We then tasted gingerbread biscuits, before decorating our own Gingerbread man.

0 vadybird First Favourite Tales

In Numeracy this week we have been learning about doubles. First, we worked hard to secure, understand and use
the vocabulary double. We then used a range of practical resources, played lots of games and challenged each
other to improve our fluency by using Minute Maths and Hit the Button. Some of us are getting super speedy at
recalling key number facts.




In Science this week we have been exploring ﬂoating and sinking. We thought carefully about why we thought
some objects ﬂoat and why some objects sink. We collected objects from around the classroom and discussed the
material and their properties. We then used this knowledge to make predictions before testing our theories.

This term we have been working hard to develop our love of reading. We continue to share lots of books at

school, both fiction and non-fiction, to support our learning. We have also worked hard to read reqularly at home
too. Well, done to everyone!

To further support our love of reading, we have continued to develop our outside area. We have added soft comfy

beanbags to the pagoda and salvaged some freshly cut logs to create two reading areas for us to use to calm,
relax and read quietly.

%

M &l 2 wes

e
Thank you _for all your hard work!

Have a fabulous weekend!




